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So how good do you think your memory is?

However bad you think it is, make sure 
you read this short micro-report to the 
very end because I am going to give you 
probably the easiest technique, proven 
by neuroscience, to help you learn 
things you might struggle with right 
now.

Years ago when I was a student (at the 
tender age of 16) I thought my memory 
was shocking.

So I bought a memory improvement course 
which set me on a career path I could 
never have imagined in my wildest dreams 
back then.

Wind the clock forward a few years and 
here are just some of my memory related 
achievements:
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• I have won the Silver Medal at the 
World Memory Championships, 

• I have achieved the coveted Grand 
Master of Memory status (I am told that 
is a recognition of how good I am 
compared to others in the field), 

• written several books on memory 
improvement, 

• taught thousands and thousands of 
people how to improve their memory 

• …and have found myself on TV, on Radio 
and in Newspapers and magazines all 
over the world. 

And in the process of accumulating all 
of those achievements I have tried and 
tested and evolved quite a few different 
memory improvement techniques.

So I have a pretty good idea of what is 
possible.

My most notable achievements were in the 
World Championships when I correctly 
memorised 9 packs of playing cards in an 
hour, a 752 digit number, 966 binary 
digits (that’s nearly a thousand 1s and 
0s) and a single pack of playing cards 
in under 3 minutes.

And let me tell you, I have had to 
memorise a lot of weird shit over the 
years in the pursuit of demonstration.

I have my own personal preferences for 
which techniques I will use when I need 
to memorise something but there are lots 
of different ways to do the same thing.

Now enough about me…

…What about you?
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Chances are you were attracted to this 
report because you think you want to 
learn new things but think you have a 
problem with your memory…

Well let me tell you right now that 
however bad you think your memory is, 
you can use it far better and make it 
work for you.

I am living proof of that.

But what if you don’t want to spend 
hours and hours learning complicated 
memory systems and techniques (weird 
folk like myself who do, tend to be 
single and have no social life :-)

What if there was just one fundamental 
technique that would help you improve 
your ability to commit things to memory 
as you study?

Well there is.

I discovered it by chance many years ago 
and started recommending it to the 
thousands of students I worked with - 
they loved it because it is so simple.

It is now the fundamental concept that 
drives the success of my learning and 
memory programmes and systems that I 
share with and teach others.

Then as I evolved my own understanding 
and expanded my research I started to 
realise there were sound neurological 
reasons for why it worked.

And I’ll repeat myself again when I say 
it is so simple.

Even as I write this now, I marvel at 
just how simple, yet how effective this 
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approach to committing things to memory 
is.

So let me use a physical based metaphor 
to explain this technique.

I want you to imagine that when it comes 
to your memory you have TWO memory 
“muscles”.

MUSCLE #1 - The muscle that helps place 
what you want to remember in your mind - 
let’s call this the “IN Muscle” 

MUSCLE #2 - The muscle that helps you 
access and recall that memory so you can 
do whatever you like with it - let’s 
call this the “OUT Muscle”

When people attempt to learn something 
new they will often adopt the repetition 
approach. 

This usually means revisiting the 
information over and over and over and 
over again.

There are a couple of things that happen 
here:

1. Firstly, and most obviously, the 
process becomes extremely boring and 
tedious and one thing the brain despises 
is monotony.

2. However secondly, and most impactful 
is the repetition sets up a degree of 
familiarity with the material in the 
mind of the learner.

By reviewing it over and over again, 
this familiarity evolves into a feeling 
that the information is “known”.
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They think “I’ve seen this before, I 
recognise this, therefore I must know 
it”

And so they are lulled into a false 
sense of security about their level of 
knowledge and they then move on to the 
next subject to repeat the process with 
that information.

If we come back to our Muscle analogy, 
all that has really happened is that 
they have exercised the IN Muscle and 
made it extremely strong.

BUT…

There is a downside to this.

One that just about every student of new 
material falls into (and I don’t just 
mean kids at school and college).

When the information that has been 
studied is required, it is not the IN 
Muscle that drags it back into your 
conscious awareness.

It is your OUT Muscle.

And how much has the OUT Muscle been 
exercised in the “over and over and over 
again” approach to learning?

Not At All!!!

This is why you might have said “I know 
I know it, I just can’t recall it” when 
you have adopted this approach and need 
to use that information from memory.

You didn’t really know it - you just got 
familiar with it - and that is not the 
same.
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The OUT Muscle for that information is 
weak and extremely feeble which is why 
you can’t access it.

And so the secret is simple.

To remember anything, you need to switch 
from focusing on IN Muscle activities to 
concentrating on OUT Muscle activities.

It does sound simple doesn’t it?

Well it is.

But it is not necessarily easy.

Here’s why.

You take some information you want to 
learn.  Process it once, take some notes 
if you need to, but only go through it 
once.

Then…

…try and recall as much of it as you can 
WITHOUT looking at it again (or your 
notes).

Unless you have a photographic memory, 
you will most likely find you will 
struggle to do this.

You will be able to recall some..

…BUT…

• There will be a lot of gaps in your 
knowledge.

• You will have missed stuff out.

• You will get the order of things wrong.

• Facts and linkages between them might 
be the wrong way round.

• And don’t be surprised if you have 
“forgotten” more than you can recall.
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And how do you think you will feel 
during all of this?

You will most likely feel very 
uncomfortable.

You might resent how difficult it is to 
access something you have only just read 
about.

You might even start to feel deflated.

And many at this point will seek solace 
and comfort by going back to looking at 
the information over and over and over 
again (which we know doesn’t work very 
well but feels nicer!)

But there is another choice you can make 
here.

…that is to go back to the source 
material, check what you got right 
(yippee!!), work out what you missed…

…And try again.

…And then try again…

…And again…

…And again…

Each time you do this, more of it will 
be recalled.

Your OUT Muscle will get stronger.

It will feel uncomfortable, BUT that is 
because you are growing that mental 
muscle.

You don’t build physical muscles by 
going to the gym and looking at the 
weights - you get involved and pick them 
up which involves effort and strain.

Back to learning information…
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You keep doing this process UNTIL you 
can always recall it.

The key word here is this one:

UNTIL
As you start to see yourself recalling 
more and more each time, you will begin 
to gain confidence that you actually do 
know it.

It really is that simple and you don’t 
need to use sophisticated memory systems 
to be able to remember information so 
you can start applying this straight 
away.

Now when you do exercise the OUT Muscle 
in this way AND you use effective memory 
techniques as well… 

…WOW

…But more of that another time.

If you have any questions about this or 
any other topic related to self growth 
and personal development, do e mail me 
using the address at the end of the 
report - I will answer your questions 
personally.

If you’d like to get ideas, tweaks, case 
studies, real life examples, reports and 

insights on the latest cutting edge personal 
development techniques I have tried, tested 

and taught every single month, then 
subscribe to my Private Newsletter today. 

Speak soon
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You can’t sell, give away, copy or distribute this report 
without my express permission.  You can’t copy the content 
or images either.  If you need to get in touch with me, you 
can e mail me at michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com . 

www.MichaelTipper.com

�9

Want to hire me to help you, your team or 
perhaps speak at your event? 

Email me at:   

michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com  

to find out about the next step.

mailto:michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com
mailto:michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com
mailto:michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com

